
 

Brackenfield SEND School 

Weekly Bulletin  

Friday 20th September 2024 

Whole School Information 

We want to inform you that Derbyshire County Council is currently undergoing 
a joint Ofsted and Care Quality Commission (CQC) inspection focused on 
services for children and young people with special educational needs and 
disabilities (SEND). This is a key moment for parent carers to share their 

experiences and feedback on the support provided within our local area. 
  
The inspection began on the 9th September, and onsite fieldwork will take place from 23rd to 27th September. 
This inspection covers all children and young people aged 0 to 25 who receive SEND services, including those with 
an Education, Health, and Care (EHC) plan as well as those receiving SEN support. It is being conducted to assess 
how well education, health, and care services are working together to meet the needs of children and young 
people with SEND. 
 
We strongly encourage you to participate and share your thoughts on this Ofsted organised survey on how SEND 
services are impacting your family. It’s the perfect opportunity to make your voice heard and contribute to 
improving services in our community. We are aware that you have recently completed our survey and we are 
really please to say that we received over 400 responses, which we are in the process of analysing to present to 
Ofsted on your behalf. 
  
You can provide your feedback directly through the Ofsted survey by clicking the link below: 
  
https://ofsted.smartsurvey.co.uk/p/AreaSend/10327000 
  
Your input is invaluable in helping ensure that children and young people with SEND in Derbyshire receive the best 
possible support. 
 
Thank you for your time and support. 
 

Dear Parent/ Carers,  
Please CLICK HERE to complete the following short form regarding Maths and Literacy at Brackenfield. This will 
enable us to ensure we are sharing key information with you regarding: targets, progress and format, and to 
enable us to address any concerns or questions.   
 

Family Support: 
 

POSTPONED: Save the Date - Brackenfield School – SEND Support Services & Post 16 Event will now be 

held on Friday 15th November 2024 in the school hall between 1.30pm - 3pm and not 26th September as 

previously advertised. Last year’s Market place event was really successful with lots of provisions 

attending. We hope to see you all there!  

Further details to follow.  

 

Parent/Carer Coffee Morning: 26th September 2024 9.30am - 11am in the School Hall – Come along 

and have a chat with other parents/carers and members of our Family Support Team. Refreshments 

will be provided.  

 

NEW: The new September to December guide for the 6 Family Hubs and 4 Children’s Centres in Derby. This 
includes courses, services and support for families with children aged 0-19 and up to 25 with SEND 

What's On Guide - September to December 2024 (derby.gov.uk) 
 
Umbrella Activities Calendar and event booking -  
Activities & Events Calendar – Umbrella 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fofsted.smartsurvey.co.uk%2fp%2fAreaSend%2f10327000&c=E,1,C77YmGxk7wDiUqinVF1dmwqy27uEs1vNJtfcLarkc0NMudODJIpAdFKxqG-LAJ06qhk6_CSwN_n1oi0sJaqxObzJDJJdl_M70QN8x_Q61BnK5g,,&typo=1
https://forms.office.com/e/8L7MRL8eiJ
https://www.derby.gov.uk/media/derbycitycouncil/contentassets/documents/communityandliving/familyhubs/whats-on-guide-sept-to-dec-204.pdf
https://umbrella.uk.net/activities-calendar/


Attendance 
Here at Brackenfield School we strive to improve the attendance of our students. Each minute of the school day 
provides opportunities for learning, including social development and skills to prepare pupils for adulthood. It is 
important that our pupils have a routine and structure to their week and missing days of school can impact this. 

Thank you for all your help and support in making sure your child attends school. Please CLICK HERE for the 
attendance policy guidance for parents/carers. 
 
As you may be aware changes have been made to the government guidance around attendance and there is 
a new national threshold for penalty notices. Please CLICK HERE to see the poster for an overview of these 
changes and how they may affect you.  
 

Sign of the week:  

This week’s sign is ‘Rabbit’ - Rabbit (makaton.org) 

 

Upcoming dates from the school calendar 

School Holidays: 
We break up on Friday 25th October 2024 until Monday 4th November 2024. School reopens to pupils on Monday 
4th November 2024. 
 
Please click here for a copy of the 2024-2025 school holidays – Please note the change in inset days from 6th May 
2025 to 28th April 2025. 
Partial School closures to support staff training: 
23rd Oct 2024 – school will be closed to Hazel; Pine; Rowan; Willow; Mulberry; Laurel; Cherry; Beech classes 
24th Oct 2024 – school will be closed to Conkers; Hickory; Elm; Maple; Sycamore classes 
25th Oct 2024 – school will be closed to Poplar; Spruce; Ash; Oak; Acorns; Cedar classes  
 
Please here for Derbyshire Council Councils Spring & Summer Menu 2024. 

The class inbox email addresses: 

Acorns Acorns@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk     Willow Willow@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk  

Maple Maple@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk  Hickory Hickory@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk  

Rowan Rowan@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk  Conkers Conkers@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk  

Sycamore Sycamore@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk   Spruce Spruce@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk  

Pine Pine@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk  Elm Elm@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk 

Oak Oak@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk  Cedar Cedar@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk 

Ash Ash@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk  Poplar Poplar@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk 

Beech Beech@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk   Laurel  Laurel@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk  

Mulberry Mulberry@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk  Hazel  Hazel@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk    

Cherry cherry@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk     

 

We want you to feel supported and effectively communicated with, so if you feel anything has been missed please 

email headteacher@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk and a senior leader will follow up your query.  

It is also important you can access posts on BOOP, for your child and your child’s class. If you are having issues with 
accessing this, please email pupiladmin@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk. Our pupil admin team can talk you 
through how to access and help rectify any issues. 

PE Kits 
A reminder please that pupils must have PE kits in school. This is so that class teams can support 

with developing independence when getting dressed and undressed. Please ensure all items are 

named and stored in a named bag, which will be kept in school. If you have any further queries, 

please contact your class teams.  

Wow Moments 
We love to hear about amazing things our pupils are doing at home! Please send in pictures or let 
us know what great things they are doing, and we can upload these to each pupils BOOP profile. 
You can also download templates to put your WOW moments on from our school website. Please 
send them to parents@brackenfield.derbyshire.sch.uk  
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School Uniform  
Please visit: www.schooluniformnottingham.co.uk to place orders. You will then be sent 
an invoice for payment, and once payment has been received the order will be processed 
and you will receive a notification when your order is ready to collect. Payments are made 
via bank transfer using their order name and invoice number (important) as payment 
reference.  

Container Self-Storage - Simply First Ltd  
The Embroidery Pod, Unit 13, Block B, Ind Estate, Mark St, Sandiacre, Nottingham NG10 5AD.  
 

Our School Day 

Please be reminded of the school times. 
 
 
 
 
 

Student Arrival and Registration 
8.55 – 9.05 – Taxi drop off 

9.00 – 9.10 – Parent drop off 

Morning Session 09.10 – 11.40 

Lunch Session (30 minutes within this time) 11.40 – 13.10 

Afternoon Session 13.10 – 14.20 

Pupil Departure and Pastoral Time 
14.20 – 14.35 – Taxi collection 

14.30 – 14.40 – Parent collection 
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